
 
 

July 12, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael P. Wich, Nominating Committee Chairman 
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
RE: WASHINGTON STATE ASSOCIATION OF PERMIT TECHNICIANS (WSAPT) CHAPTER ENDORSEMENT 
 
On behalf of WSAPT, I am writing to offer our support for Mr. Randy Metz’s reelection to the Section A seat on 
the ICC Board of Directors at the 2024 ICC Annual Business Meeting in Long Beach, California. Over the past 
three years, Mr. Metz has demonstrated exceptional leadership, dedication, and commitment to advancing 
the goals of the International Code Council. 
 
As the current Section A Director, he has worked tirelessly to address issues affecting code officials 
nationwide, striving to find a balance that best serves both the organization and its members. His service on 
various committees, including the Budget Committee, the Investment, Mergers, and Acquisitions Committee, 
and as Chairperson of the Bylaws Committee, has provided him with invaluable experience and a deep 
understanding of the organization's impact. 
 
In addition, Randy serves as the Board Liaison to the Ad Hoc Battery Energy Committee, Fire Service 
Membership Council, Region I, and the California Chapters. These roles have further prepared him for 
continued service, equipping him with extensive knowledge and insight into the needs and priorities of the ICC 
membership. 
 
Mr. Metz's extensive chapter leadership experience, combined with his commitment to advancing the goals 
and values of the ICC at the local, state, and national levels, makes him an outstanding candidate for 
reelection. His dedication to the advancement of code officials of all disciplines is evident in his ongoing efforts 
and achievements. 
 
We believe that Mr. Randy Metz's reelection will ensure continued progress and support for the ICC and its 
members. Therefore, it is with great pride that WSAPT endorses him for the Section A seat on the ICC Board of 
Directors. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Tela Gardner 
Tela Gardner, President 
Washington State Association of Permit Technicians 


